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SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #633, February 26, 2016
SCHOOL FINANCE AUDITOR OPPORTUNITY:  The School Financial Services (SFS) Team is seeking qualified school finance auditors interested in working with the SFS Team. The SFS Team is comprised of 14 dedicated professionals committed to: (a) collecting reliable and timely data to distribute state aids; (b) administering revenue limits; and (c) reporting district expenditures and revenues as required under state and federal laws.  In addition, we have a great collective sense of humor and enjoy helping districts and auditors meet the many state and federal requirements.

The Department of Public Instruction is a great place to work! We offer flexible work schedules and have the option to offer qualified candidates less than a full time appointment with full state benefits.  If you are interested in developing, implementing, and determining adherence to accounting and auditing requirements please review the following job announcement: http://wisc.jobs/public/job_view.asp?annoid=86706&jobid=86220&org=255&class=00600&index=true.

The position will be open until March 21, 2016.  If you have questions about the job duties and the SFS Team, please contact Bob Soldner at 608-266-6968 or robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov.
SFS TEAM MEMBER CHANGES:  Derek Sliter is no longer a member of the SFS Team.

If you have questions related to OPEB, please contact Gene Fornecker at 608-267-7882 or eugene.fornecker@dpi.wi.gov.  If you have been working with Derek on other issues, please contact Brian Kahl at 608-266-3862 or brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov.
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

[May 2, 2016:  2015-16 Student Membership Audits Due]

UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:
[March 8-9: WASBO Facilities Management Conference, Kalahari, Wisconsin Dells]

[March 9: WASBO Transportation and Bus Safety Conference, Kalahari, Wisconsin Dells]

[March 16-17: WASBO Accounting Conference, Madison Marriott West, Middleton] 
[May 24-27: WASBO Spring Conference, Kalahari, Wisconsin Dells]

SCHOOL FINANCE CONTACTS:

[Gene Fornecker, Auditor: 608-267-7882 


eugene.fornecker@dpi.wi.gov]

[Brian Kahl, Auditor: 608-266-3862 



brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov]

[Vacant, Auditor: 608-267-9218







]

[Victoria Chung, Accountant: 608-267-9205


victoria.chung@dpi.wi.gov]

[Bruce Anderson, Consultant: 608-267-9707 


bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov]

[Carey Bradley, Consultant: 608-267-3752


carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov]

[Dan Bush, Consultant: 608-267-9212  



daniel.bush@dpi.wi.gov]

[Karen Kucharz Robbe, Consultant: 608-266-3464

karen.kucharz@dpi.wi.gov]

[Debi Towns, Assistant Director: 608-267-9209


debra.towns@dpi.wi.gov]


[Bob Soldner, Director: 608-266-6968   



robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov]
SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 

PREVIOUS LISTSERV BULLETIN #632, February 18, 2016

2016-17 PRE-POPULATED REVENUE LIMIT BASE DATA: Districts are reminded that the Revenue Limit Computation has two (2) non-recurring exemptions related to declining membership: 1) Line 7.B, Base Hold Harmless Non-Recurring Exemption; and 2) Line 10.B, Declining Enrollment Non-Recurring Exemption.  Revenue limit worksheets are at: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/limits/worksheets/revenue. 
Line 7.B. ensures that, with the combination of the Allowed Per Pupil Change (Line 4.B., $0 for all districts) and the district’s Current Membership Average (Line 6), the final amount in Line 7, Revenue Limit No Exemptions will be at least the amount in Line 1, Base Revenue. 

Line 10.B., Declining Enrollment Non-Recurring Exemption is a separate, ADDITIONAL amount that is computed as the decline from Line 2, Base Membership Average to Line 6, Current Membership Average, multiplied by the district’s Line 5, Maximum Revenue Per Member. 

Due to the per-pupil increase being set at $0 in 2016-17, the arithmetic will show that for districts in declining enrollment, these 2 exemptions will be exactly the same (or only small dollars apart). Note that if the district levies to the maximum in any given year, they will have levied BOTH amounts, and as non-recurring exemptions, BOTH will be removed from the 2016-17 Base.

As always, districts are encouraged to maintain their own Revenue Limit computation and use the SFS pre-populated version for comparison/validation. You are strongly encouraged to call a School Finance Consultant to discuss any discrepancies.

Please contact a School Finance Consultant if you have questions.
CHALLENGE ACADEMY (YCA) NOW OPEN: The PI-1563YCA, the Challenge Academy Report, is to be completed by each district that had students attending in either the Fall 2015 or current Spring 2016 semesters. The report is due March 18, 2016. The YCA is a program for at-risk youth operated by the Department of Military Affairs at Fort McCoy. Districts with residents enrolled should have received a letter from Fort McCoy identifying the residents that have been enrolled. 
Resident districts are able to count for membership and revenue limit purposes the students that attend this program, as the district is financially responsible for the cost of this program for these students. The final equalization aid payment in June, 2015, is adjusted for the per-pupil cost.

To access the PI-1563 YCA report, log into your district’s SAFR portal at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/reporting/safr/overview  and go to either the “Status and Due Dates” or the “Non-Financial Data Home.” For each semester and for each resident listed, please answer the questions for the student names presented. Sometimes, these students will be in your seats on the count dates AND also attend the Challenge Academy. To ensure the students are not double-counted, we ask for additional information regarding each student’s enrollment dates in your school. 

If any of the students are incorrectly listed as your residents or if you have any questions, please Carey Bradley at carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov  or 608 267-3752.

FIFTH SPECIAL EDUCATION AID PAYMENT: Amounts for the March 21, 2016 payment of Special Education and School-Age Parents categorical aid, the fifth payment of the year, have been determined. Final payments will be made in June 2016. Updated worksheets are available at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/special-ed/sped-sap/worksheets. The PI-1505-SE Special Education Annual Report has been reopened for final edits through Monday, February 29. 
Please contact Daniel Bush at daniel.bush@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9212 with questions.
SFS TEAM MEMBER CHANGES:  Derek Sliter’s last day in the office will be Friday, February 19.  Derek has been given a great opportunity to work for Wisconsin Physicians Service.  The SFS Team wishes Derek continued success!

If you have questions related to OPEB, please contact Gene Fornecker at 608-267-7882 or eugene.fornecker@dpi.wi.gov.  If you have been working with Derek on other issues, please contact Brian Kahl at 608-266-3862 or brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov.
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